Burnaby Tennis Club

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

Thursday, November 12, 2015

Present

Bev Olson – Social Director (BO)

David Yang – Club Manager (DY)

Lawrence Kumar – Vice President (LK)

Graham Youde – Operations Director (GY)

Glenn Richards – Head Pro (GR)
Val Cuthbert, Secretary (VC) 

Barb Docherty, Junior Development (BD)

George McLachrie - President (GM)

Tony Mazzucco – Tournament Director (TM)
David Pel, Treasurer (DP) 
Kenny Wong – Director at Large (KW)

Mike Hopkins (MH), Membership Director (MH)
Ron Leung – Men’s League Director (RL)

Absent 

Mary Flynn (MF)

Adoption of agenda

· The Agenda was approved.

Adoption of the previous minutes

· The previous minutes were approved.

Action Items

· Directors are to forward their reports to George for the AGM by Monday.
· The Club sent flowers to the family of club member Ed Gladstone who recently passed away.  His wife sent a thank you letter to Club members. 
New Business 

· A concern was raised regarding a number of work related issues that staffs were not looking after on consistent bases.  These include not ensuring that the slider bolts are closed at night, not changing the door code often enough, and not checking to see who is on the courts every half hour.  It was also mentioned that it appeared that someone had put a     ?     on the doors so that they could access them after hours.  Action:  David will review procedures with staff.
· Some members from last year who did not join this year are still on the system and need to be removed.
Confirm external accountant’s review of last year’s financial report.  
· The financial statements are done.  We will need to send out a tender for new accountants to complete the annual financial statements.  

· See Lawrence’s report for additional financial information.  (Report attached at the end of the minutes.)

· For last year 2014-15 there was a $49,000.00 surplus.  Approx. $37,000 went to the bubble fund (inc. interest), $5,000 was spent on capital items, and $7,000 went to the general reserve fund.

Membership levels compared to last year and budget impact

· There are currently 250 members signed up and 20 pay and play members.  We may still get additional members in November and December.  The club is just able to cover its operating expenses.  It is unlikely we will be able to make a full bubble fund contribution this year unless we dip into our general reserve fund.  
8 Hour (temporarily 10 hour) weekly max rule

· The board agreed to extend this temporary rule change for another month.

· The rules committee will be advised about this temporary rule change. 

Burnaby City Clubhouse Renovation Guideline Request
· Everyone should read the comment from the City of Burnaby.  George forwarded an e mail to board members regarding this. 

Director’s Review and Election Discussion

· The vacant Board member positions were reviewed.  
Member Cancellation call list discussion
· It was decided that Board members would contact club members from last year who did not rejoin to conduct a short survey.  Mike will organize the list and send it to board members to complete the phone calls. 
AGM Planning and Awards Discussion 
· Potential Awards recipients discussed. 
· Lawrence will prepare a list of things that the board has done to save money for the club. 
Head Pro Report - Report attached 

Club Manager Report - Report attached 
VP/Finance Report – Report attached 

Social Director 
· Bev has organized a social committee.
· Next social will be in December.  She plan’s to waive the cost for those who bring a dessert.  

· The board agreed to eliminate dinner at the Board Meetings.  

Membership Director Report – Report attached 
Men’s League Director Report 
· Going into the next Spring League season, we will have teams, A1 and B2.  But B2 is questionable because our B2 team was at the bottom of the B2 division and we may be dropped to the C 1 division.
· Currently, Glen is the captain of the A 1 team and I am still the captain of the B2 team.  I have talked to Peter Upper and he is interested to be the captain of the B2 team and will confirm with him later.
· We had barely enough players to play for our B2 men’s league.  I think we can use our BTC website or our newsletter to give more exposure to the tennis league so that we can attract more players.  
Women’s League Director Report

· Going into the next spring league season, we have 2 teams:  the open team (Captain Michelle Sing and Division 4 night team, Captain Eva Lam.
· The Division 4 night team has met at least 1 new member who is interested in playing.  We continue to reach out to new members to see who is interested in playing league.
· If anyone is interested in playing league tennis, they should contact me and I will get them in touch with the appropriate captain.
Junior Development Director’s Report 
· We have 29 juniors at this time.  That is down substantially from last year (47) but apparently not that much of a drop from prior years.  The departure of 4 families accounted for a loss of 9 juniors. 
· Proposal.  Many former juniors who enter the intermediate category do not rejoin our club because of school and other commitments, which reduces their ability to play.  I would like to see a general rule where initiation fees are waived for this category as a way of bringing more young adults into the club and in recognition of their junior days with us.   (I do not have notes on this did we make a decision on this??)
Junior HP Match Play 

· We have had two sessions so far this year; a 3rd session will be held this weekend.  I want to thank the board for allowing us to make up the Halloween cancellation as it gives us some continuity to build upon.

· We still have a least 15 active HP junior players, which is enough to warrant the continuation of Junior HP Match Play.

· Andrzej Dziarmaga is the coordinator.  Participants are charged $5.00 a session, which covers the balls and some remuneration for him to organize and supervise.  With this system we do not need the club to supply balls. 

· We have gone back to one session from 7 to 9 p.m on alternate Saturdays, as we do not appear to have enough younger kids to warrant a separate group.  If this changes we would try to organize another group.
· Early morning tennis (Tuesday and Thursday) will continue this year. 

Director at Large Report 

· Kenny is preparing the next newsletter.  Please submit information for him to include.  
· There was a suggestion that a welcome package for new members be put together. This could include Website information, leagues, rules, ladder, etc. 

President’s Report 

· Correspondence and phone calls with the City of Burnaby concerning Clubhouse renovations and process so we can be included in their budget process.  Attached memo forwarded to Board Members.
· One meeting at the Clubhouse and bubble with the SFU Team Captain concerning their upcoming tournament and seating.
· One meeting with SFU Fundraiser Sue Griffin as to funds available for their program for BTC and future sponsorship partnerships.
· Two meetings with Space Architecture for preparation of a quote for Clubhouse renovation process and costing.
· One meeting the David concerning staff issues.
· Phone calls and correspondence with Jonathan Phillips concerning membership and budget costs. 
· Executive meeting with Dave P, Val C and Lawrence K concerning the upcoming AGM and issues performance we need to address.
· Research and two meetings with consultants on procurement of BTC clothing and Logo imprinting and sponsorship planning.
· Ongoing conversations with Board members concerning e mail exchanges. 
Next Meetings – AGM – November 25, 2015

                              December 9th, 2015, Vancouver Golf Club
